## MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

P. O. BOX 1115

SAN JUAN, P. R.

December 21, 1927.

The Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 177, Mountain Lakes, N. J.

My dear Bishop Ferrando:

Convocation this year, in accordance with the Resolution passed at our last meeting, is to be held in All Saints' Parish, St. Thomas, on the 24th and 25th of January. We are to be entertained by the Parish of All Saints. The Mission at Quebrada Limon is entitled to two lay delegates.

It has been arranged that we will leave from Fajardo, at an hour to be determined later, on Monday, January 23d. There will be a good sized steamer at our disposal and the trip should be made very comfortably on Monday afternoon and we will return by the same transportation on Thursday, the 26th, to Fajardo. I think that the best means of getting from San Juan to Fajardo will be by bus, which I think we can charter for the trip. This transportation, therefore, from San Juan to Fajardo will be the only necessary expense of the trip, with the possible exception of lunch which we should take to Fajardo with us.

It is bery necessary that the Committee of Entertainment in All Saints' Parish should know as soon as possible who and how many persons will require entertainment. You are, therefore, requested to advise me at once how many persons will go from your Mission.

With all good wishes, I am

Yours very sincerely,

Chast Clust.

CBC:ML